18.

KILMORE STREET P10

The Committee considered a report seeking approval to the installation of a short term parking
restriction outside Environment Canterbury’s office in Kilmore Street.

The report noted that the offices of Environment Canterbury had just been enlarged by the
construction of an additional building and the public entrance would as a consequence be relocated.

A request had been received for the redundant vehicle entrance to be utilised as a short term drop off
area which would in addition also require the removal of a one metered parking space.

The Committee resolved:

1. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of 10 minutes on the south side
of Kilmore Street commencing at a point 68 metres from its intersection with Durham Street and
extending in a westerly direction for a distance of 14 metres.

2. That the ‘parking meter’ on the south side of Kilmore Street commencing at a point 76.5 metres
from its intersection with Durham Street and extending in a westerly direction for a distance of
5.5 metres be removed.



